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April 2009
Dear Friends,
A big welcome to this month’s newsletter from Cheadle! This month I’m having to write this ‘on the road’, the end of April and beginning of May having been pretty busy! We’re halfway through our time here in England now and it has been great to travel around seeing old faces and meeting new people – it’s wonderful that so many are praying and supporting us and the project and that so many new people are wanting to get involved. It’s been a privilege doing this for the past few months – long may it continue! So grab yourself that cup of tea and let me update you on the past month...
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Rose and I showing off our height difference in Shipley
Oh, and for you temperature checker fans; 17C in York compared to a rainy 25C in Olinda! Haha.
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It’s a funny feeling walking into a church where you’ve never been before and seeing a picture of yourselves on a wall! It’s also great to know that so many people are supporting and praying for the project – even people and churches that we’ve never met!
Dates for the Diary

In case you’re interested in where Rose and I are going to be over the next month then here is a list of our engagements. If we’re ever near you then do get in touch or just drop in to see us!

Of course these dates are subject to change so if you’d like an up to date list then just email me. Please be praying for us as we travel to these various different events talking about Brazil and the work that we’re involved with. 

May 2nd – Sheffield
May 5th and 6th – Cheadle, Manchester

May 8th and 9th – Slum Survivor York

May 10th – G2 York

May 11th – Newcastle (but only to see the football!)

May 16th and 17th – Coleshill

May 18th – Meeting with Henry Scriven SAMS Mission Director in Coleshill

May 24th – York Community Church

End of May – Few days in Paris with the family!

... And quite a few more waiting to be confirmed.
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In Sardinia... not quite as nice or warm as Brazil
England – through ‘Rose’ tinted glasses
Hello, Rose here! After many months of Andy mocking some of the cultural differences between Brazil and England, I now have the opportunity to get my own back and let you in on a few strange things that you English do as well! 
This month it’s the English attitude to Spring! I’ve been cycling a lot this past month in York and I’ve noticed a few little things that happen the moment the sun begins to shine... Ok, so 17C is still pretty cold to a Brazilian but suddenly all these English people were in shorts and flip flops – dressed like they were going to the beach! It’s still too cold for that people! Also, I heard someone complaining that it was too hot – just last week you were complaining that it was too cold! Even on an evening when the sun has set some of the girls still continue to dress like they’re going to the beach... one girl had obviously been in a rush to leave and had forgotten to leave her L plates back in her car. This Country. 
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Speaking at St Peter’s Shipley, notice the girl in the sunglasses!
England Life
April has been busy as usual but things kicked off in a more relaxed way with a quick trip to Sardinia with the family! It was a good week away... little cold and wet at times but it was good to relax and make the most of the sun when it came out! Rose had a bit of trouble getting through immigration as usual – for some reason I just look like the kinda guy who would smuggle in mail order Brazilian brides from Sardinia. This Country... oops wrong section! 
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Can you spot Rose?
We were straight back into it on our return speaking at a special mission weekend at St Peter’s in Shipley. Lots of things were going on, it was a great weekend and we were honoured to be a part of it. 
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Rose and I with a few of the youth in Shipley
A few more schools and another Church in Lepton along with all the wedding stuff to plan have made it a very busy month!
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The beautiful church at Lepton
Rose is doing well and is astounding me with how her English is coming along and improving! She’s saying more and more in English when we’re visiting places and there was even an embarrassing moment when Rose knew a word in English that I didn’t know in Portuguese! 
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Wedding stuff is coming along... invitations are just about sorted – great thanks to my Aunt Karen for making them for us. We’re in the process of applying for our licence now, pray that it will come through ok for us!
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Old friends, with Felipe and Jodie in Sheffield
Things I miss about Brazil 

#7 – The project boys! – I spend all my time speaking about them all over the place and have really come to miss them. Rose and I call them every week to make sure they’re all behaving themselves...
Things I love about England
#32 – Blossom! – What a beautiful country England is in the springtime. Blossom doesn’t exist in the NE of Brazil... come to think of it, neither does spring! So it’s been wonderful for Rose and me to experience it after a few years of missing it. 
Project Update
If you’ve received my emails recently, you will know that some of our boys have been in front of the local judge this month. This judge has the power to return the boys to their families at any given time. Unfortunately Brazilian law is a little complicated and sometimes it’s difficult to see the reasoning (if there is any!) behind the laws... so it was a little nerve racking as a few of our boys went to see her so that she could determine their fate... Here’s how they got on:
First in front of the judge was little Gabriel, 8, who went with Jefferson. Gabriel's mum has psychological problems and used to physically abuse him quite seriously (biting, stubbing out cigarettes etc..) and his Dad died a year or so ago due to alcohol abuse. The judge decided that Gabriel is best staying in the project for the foreseeable future - which is good news! He'll still continue to visit his mum now and again but perhaps the long term future for Gabriel will be in adoption... so please do keep praying for these things.
Next was Rodrigo, 15. He’s Gabriel's half brother (they have the same Mum) and so the Judge allowed him to stay - which is great news as it allows Rodrigo to carry on with this schooling and his Computing course which he's just started. 

Then it was Ivson, 13, whose Mum again has serious psychological problems (he also witnessed his Mum's boyfriend murder his Father a few years ago) and has been involved within the gangs on the shantytown. The judge also decided that it was best for him to stay in the project. 
Last of all (for now) was Inaldo, 15, who went to see the judge yesterday. Inaldo’s dad died two years ago and his Mum has serious problems with alcohol. He’s from the poorest bit of the shanty town and his three older sisters are all girlfriends of the gang members. The judge agreed with the project that Inaldo needed to remain there and also sent his Mum on treatment course for alcoholics!
So, great news! I need to repent of my initial thoughts of incompetence about the judge who has shown that she does have some common sense after all (. Thanks for all your prayers and thoughts.

The month of May is birthday month in the project with three of our boys (Gabriel, Rodrigo and Inaldo) all celebrating – we’ll be sorry to miss all the parties! Gabriel turned 8 on Monday and Rodrigo and Inaldo both turn ‘sweet’ 16 in a week or so!

Do keep on praying for some more workers, both paid and voluntary, for the project. The project’s without a cook and one of the workers, Boto, is going to be off for most of the month as he goes into Hospital for surgery on his dodgy leg. The project’s going to be even more understaffed so please do be praying that some more workers will be provided. 
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February Leavers and Returners
The English invasion continues as another English lady, Carol, arrives in the project. Carol from Lincoln has been to the project a few times before and is back to familiar surroundings for a few weeks.
 ‘Brazil Partners’ Conference at Bawtry Hall

One of the highlights of 2009 will be our second Olinda reunion – ‘Brazil Partners Conference’ which is taking place from July 3rd – 5th 2009 at Bawtry Hall just outside of Doncaster. This weekend is open to absolutely anyone who is interested in the work that we do in Brazil or who has been or is thinking about going. Ian and Simea Meldrum, plus myself, Rose and a few other Brazilians will all be present as we meet together with supporters and friends old and new. I would encourage you all to go – Newcastle team be warned – we’re going to ask you all to speak and run a session! It will be a great time to hear up to date information about the project, pray for the future, worship Brazilian style and spend some time together. If you’re interested in going then please do get in touch with me andyroberts48@hotmail.com 
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The last reunion in 2007

Thanks to you all for reading this month’s update. I realise that it’s not so ‘exciting’ now that I’m back in England! ( 

Looking forward to seeing as many of you as possible over the next few months! 
Prayer Points

1. Please pray for Jefferson and the team in the project as they continue the work with the boys. Also pray for the boys that they may continue to grow in faith and knowledge of the Lord.
2. Give thanks that the Judge has allowed the boys to stay in the project.

3. Pray for more staff for the project to give some much needed support and rest to other workers.

4. Pray that we might use our time wisely here in the UK, with a good balance of rest and work.

5. Pray for Rose and myself in our travels as we speak about Brazil; pray that our support will come in.
6. Pray for Rose and myself as we try to get hold of our licence – pray that we’ll manage it without too much hassle.
7. Pray for our futures, especially as we think about returning to Brazil in a few months’ time and how best we can work and serve there.

Thanks again guys for all the prayer and support that you are showing me and the project. 

Please do keep in touch with how you’re doing and what you’re up to. 
Prayers. 

Andy and Rose (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
A Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcus Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE

53130540

Brazil

My apartment’s address – 

Apt. 303

Edf. Brinco de Princesa

Rua Jose Cipriano Silva 1084

Rio Doce

Olinda PE

53040 - 140
Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 

Project – 00558134928883

My Cell – 00558187706216

Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

Sort code - 30-95-05
Acc Num - 01619012
My Bank Account Details

Nationwide

Sort Code – 07-01-16

Acc Num – 09924296

While in England
12 Bishops Way, Badger Hill, York YO10 5JG
Tel – 01904 413479

Cel - 07843088324

